Town of Haw River

Business Meeting

Monday, August 7, 2006
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Business Meeting on Monday, August 7, 2006 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Bill Miller, and Jeff Fogleman

Councilmembers Absent:  Ricky Honeycutt and Steve Mullis  


AGENDA SESSION
Public Hearings
Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance – Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing at 7:03 p.m.  Randy Mundt with the State Emergency Management Department gave an overview of the new ordinance and maps.  Robert Maness asked if you could build in the floodplain.  Mr. Mundt said that you could, but there are guidelines that must be followed and that was the point of having the ordinance.  Stephen Petty asked about being able to develop his land in the future and building up the land.  Mr. Mundt said it could be developed and that if there was land below the flood levels someone would have to do a study on the land and a permit would have to be obtained from the town.  Danny Barber wanted to know if more land was taken in and if it could be compared to the old maps.  Mr. Mundt said that it was hard to compare the old maps with the new maps because of the change in technology.  He added that technological advances made the mapping more accurate than in the past.  Furman Coggins had several questions relating to buildings, septic systems and roads in the flood area.  Mr. Mundt told him the septic would be the biggest obstacle.  Herman Johnson wanted to know about how the new maps would affect tax values.  He asked that the Town contact the County about land values in the 100 year flood area.  Mr. Mundt made it clear that this ordinance and the new maps had to be passed if the Town wanted to stay in the National Flood Insurance Program.

Misty informed the council that the BFE in the proposed ordinance was at 4 feet but it could be lowered to 2 feet if the council wanted to change it.  Mr. Mundt said that there was no financial benefit to having it more than 2 feet.  Herman Johnson said he thought it should be lowered to two feet.  The council came to a consensus to change the BFE to 2 feet.  Councilmember Miller pointed out to everyone that there is a section in the ordinance for variances.  Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing at 7:47 p.m.  
Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meetings’ Minutes:  July 3, 2006 – Councilmember

Miller made a motion to approve the minutes.  Passed unanimously.

New Business

Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance and accept new FIRM – Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adopt the ordinance with the BFE changed to 2 feet.  Passed unanimously.
Set Public Hearing for Rezoning 751 Trollingwood Rd - Steve Whitfield of Whitfield Properties has requested rezoning 751 Trollingwood Road (parcel 8894762902, tax map 13-13-4) from R-18 to B-2 to allow his client to use the property for a chiropractic office.  Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to set the public hearing for August 28, 2006.  Passed unanimously.  
Set Public Hearing for Rezoning 723 East Main St Councilmember Miller made a motion to set the public hearing for August 28, 2006.  Passed unanimously.  

Set Public Hearing for Rezoning 725 East Main St Councilmember Miller made a motion to set the public hearing for August 28, 2006.  Passed unanimously.  

Set Public Hearing for Rezoning 103 Ferris St Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to set the public hearing for August 28, 2006.  Passed unanimously.  

Open Forum 

There were no comments.
Announcements

Mayor Boggs announced that the City of Burlington is hosting a meeting about Phase II Stormwater and Jordan Lake rules on Wednesday, August 9 at 7:00 p.m. at the Kernodle Senior Center if anyone was interested in attending.

There being no further business, Councilmember Miller made a motion to adjourn at 8:08 p.m.  Passed unanimously.

____________________________         ________________________________

Mayor                                                       Town Clerk

